TOWN OF MIAMI LAKES, FLORIDA

MINUTES

LPA MEETING

May 13, 2004

7:00 p.m.
Miami Lakes Middle School

6425 Miami Lakeway North

Miami Lakes, Florida  33014
1. CALL TO ORDER – The Mayor called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.
2. ROLL CALL – In addition to the Mayor, the following Council Members were present at roll call:  Mary Collins, Robert Meador, Peter Thomson and Vice Mayor Roberto Alonso.  The following staff members were also present:  Town Manager Alex Rey, Town Attorney Nina Boniske and Michael Marrero of the law firm Weiss, Serota, Helfman, Pastoriza, Guedes Cole & Boniske, PA; and Town Clerk Beatris Arguelles, CMC.
3. PROPOSED ORDINANCE – PUBLIC HEARING:
AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWN OF MIAMI LAKES, FLORIDA, PERTAINING TO LAND DEVELOPMENT CODE; PROVIDING FOR ADOPTION OF PROVISIONS RELATING TO GENERAL PROVISIONS, DECISION-MAKING AND ADMINISTRATIVE BODIES AND DEVELOPMENT APPROVAL PROCEDURES, ALL AS INCLUDED IN EXHIBIT A HEREIN;  PROVIDING FOR REPEAL OF CONFLICTING PROVISIONS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR INCLUSION IN THE TOWN CODE; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE - The Town Attorney read the Ordinance by title.

Planning Director Armando Valdes briefly discussed the sections of the code being changed.  He spoke about the provisions, decision-making bodies and development and approval procedures and variance procedures.  He clarified that the changes to variances are from the existing code.  He further noted that the resident will have twelve months following the county’s site plan approval to pull a permit in the town. 

Councilman Thomson expressed concern about the language dealing with setbacks.  and requested the language be clarified.

Councilwoman Simon expressed concern about the definition of “hardship” citing that it was not defined.  She noted that the lack of explanation is subject to ambiguity.  A discussion ensued regarding the “hardship” criteria.  The Attorney stated that a property would have to have a peculiar and unique situation to be considered for hardship under the criteria and that an individual’s hardship should not be used as a basis to grant a variance.
Councilman Meador noted that new addition codes were not covered in the ordinance.  Mr. Valdes mentioned that the town council would approve any site plan application that would require approval.  

The Mayor opened the public hearing and the following residents addressed the Council:  Bob Echols

There being no additional comments from the public the Mayor closed the public hearing and reopened the LPA meeting.

Councilwoman Collins moved to forward the ordinance with recommended changes consistent with the Comprehensie plan to the council for approval.  Vice Mayor Alonso seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

Councilman Meador noted the change of the bond from 125% to 50%.  The Manager responded that a 50% ratio will help to correct deficiencies.  Councilman Meador mentioned that he would like to see it changed to 75%.

Councilman Meador moved to change the bond to 75%.  Councilman Thomson seconded the motion, which carried unanimously upon roll call vote.

5.
ADJOURNMENT: 
The Mayor adjourned the LPA meeting at 7:50 p.m.

Accepted this _____ day of ___________, 2004

Attest:









___________________________









Wayne Slaton, Mayor

___________________________

Beatris M. Arguelles, CMC, Town Clerk
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